
THURSDAY, 29 OCTOBER 2020 
 
Minutes of a meeting of the Development Committee held remotely via Zoom at 9.30 am 
when there were present: 
 

Councillors 
 

Mrs P Grove-Jones (Chairman) 
Mr P Heinrich (Vice-Chairman) 

 
Mr A Brown Mr C Cushing 
Mr P Fisher Mrs A Fitch-Tillett 
Mr R Kershaw Mr N Lloyd 
Mr G Mancini-Boyle Mr N Pearce 
Dr C Stockton Mr A Yiasimi 

 
Mr J Toye (In place of Mr A Varley) 

 
Ms L Withington (observer) 

 
Officers 

 
Mr P Rowson, Head of Planning 

Mr N Doran, Principal Lawyer 
Mr G Lyon, Major Projects Manager 

E Denny, Democratic Services Manager 
Miss L Yarham, Democratic Services & Governance Officer (Regulatory) 

 
 
38 TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND DETAILS OF ANY SUBSTITUTE 

MEMBER(S) 
 

 An apology for absence was received from Councillor A Varley.  There was one 
substitute Member in attendance. 
 

39 MINUTES 
 

 The Minutes of a meeting of the Committee held on 15 October 2020 were approved 
as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

40 ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS 
 

 None. 
 

41 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 

 None. 
 

42 CROMER - PO/18/1551 - OUTLINE APPLICATION FOR A MIXED USE SCHEME 
CONSISTING OF UP TO 185 HOMES, AN EXTRA CARE HOME (USE CLASS 
C2), SUPPORTED LIVING FOR ADULTS WITH LEARNING DISABILITIES (USE 
CLASS C2) & A SPORTS & LEISURE PARK, TOGETHER WITH ASSOCIATED 
INFRASTRUCTURE (OUTLINE - DETAILS OF ACCESS ONLY); LAND EAST 
AND WEST OF ROUGHTON ROAD, CROMER FOR INNOVA PROPERTY 
LIMITED 



 
 The Head of Planning reported that the applicants had withdrawn this application on 

the previous evening and the Committee could not debate it.   
 
The Major Projects Manager confirmed that the application had been formally 
withdrawn and interested parties would be notified.   
 
Members of the Committee expressed their surprise and disappointment that the 
application had been withdrawn after more than two years of work.  Officers, 
Members, local Councils and members of the public had put a great deal of time and 
effort into this application.  It was noted that such tactics were increasingly used by 
large developers and it was suggested that attempts be made to recoup some of the 
cost of processing this application from the applicants. 
 
The Principal Lawyer explained that planning was a statutory function and there was 
no legislation currently in place to allow the Council to make an additional charge to 
the applicants.   
 
The Head of Planning explained that on Tuesday evening, the Leader of the Council 
had been sent a copy of an opinion from a QC acting on behalf of the applicants, 
which suggested that the application should be deferred from the agenda for this 
meeting because of alleged legal flaws in the Officer’s Report, so that further 
necessary consideration could be given to these issues.  Legal advice had been 
sought by the Council, which had concluded that the Committee was entitled to 
consider the application.  The applicant had then decided to withdraw the application 
in its entirety.  He suggested that a letter be sent to the applicant expressing this 
Council’s disappointment at the withdrawal of the application at so late a stage and 
at the time, money and effort that had been spent on this matter. 
 
RESOLVED unanimously 
 
That a letter be sent to the applicants to express the Council’s disappointment 
in this matter. 
 

  
 
 
 

 
 
The meeting closed at 9.50 am. 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 CHAIRMAN 

Thursday, 10 December 2020 


